REGION VI LEO BOARD MEETING, March 9, 2012

The Region VI LEO Board Members met on Friday, March 9th, 2012, noon at the J C Maggies Restaurant in Fairmont, WV.

CALL TO ORDER
Commissioner, Craig Jennings called the meeting to order at 12:10 noting proxy holders for the meeting and introducing new member – Marion County Commissioner, Guy Ward.  Commissioner Jennings also welcomed guest – Mary Spellman of the Fairmont WorkForce West Virginia Center.  Mayor Bill Burdick welcomed everyone to Fairmont, WV.

ROLL CALL
Members present were Craig Jennings, Tony Veltri, Bill Burdick, Guy Ward, Bernie Fazzini and Eldon Callen and those represented by proxy (Craig Jennings) were Tom Fealy, Mike Taylor, Mike Rosenau and Jerald Evans.

OTHERS PRESENT
Barbara DeMary, Executive Director of Region VI WIB, Maria Larry, Fiscal Manager of Region VI WIB, and Mary Spellman, Fairmont  WorkForce Center Site Coordinator.

INFORMATIONAL MATERIALS PROVIDED TO EACH MEMBER PRESENT
Agenda for March 9, 2012
December 9, 2011 Meeting Minutes
Letter from Brock Jarrett regarding Audit Determination Letter dated January 27, 2012
PY10 FINAL Audit Report from Toothman Rice PLLC
PY11 Rapid Response Activity Report
PY11 Qtr. 2 Regional Final Performance Report
PY11 Qtr. 2 Statewide Final Performance Report
WorkForce Centers’ Feb. 2012 Activity Reports for Clarksburg, Fairmont, Elkins, and Morgantown
Financial Report for Month Ending February 2012

APPROVAL OF December 9, 2011 MINUTES
Following review of the December 9, 2011 Meeting Minutes, Commissioner Fazinni moved the Minutes
be approved as presented.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Veltri.  Motion Carried.

OLD BUSINESS
Toothman Rice LLC – Audit Update:  The Final Copy of the PY10 Financial Audit and Management Letter was distributed to members present.  Barbara pointed out that there were no findings.  

WorkForce West Virginia Audit Determination Letter:  A copy of the letter from Brock Jarrett of WorkForce West Virginia was explained.  The letter indicates that the State Office found Region VI’s PY10 Audit Package to be acceptable.  No further action is required.

Division of Rehabilitation Services Grant (Youth and Veteran Initiative):  Region VI WIB has been given the approval from WVDRS to extend the current contract which expired on February 29, to May 31, 2012.  The extension does not include additional funds, but allows Region VI WIB to expend the leftover funds (approx. $18,000).  Barbara is planning an additional Veteran’s BIKISI class at the Clarksburg VA for approximately 10 veterans.  Barbara also informed the members of a Community Veteran’s Forum being held at Fairmont  State University on March 20, 2012 – with Guest Speaker Dr. Edward Tick, a internationally educator, author and expert on Post Traumatic Stress Disorder.
 
Employment Subsidy Program Grant:  Barbara updated the board on the WVDHHR- ESP Grant.  This grant pays 100% reimbursement of an individual’s wages up to one year of employment.  The individual must be referred to the program by local DHHR offices in order to be eligible for the program.  

ShaleNET Grant Update:  Barbara gave an overview of the ShaleNET Grant which offers free training to prepare individuals for occupations in the Oil & Gas Industry.  There are no income guidelines for individuals interested in the training, however, they must prove US Citizenship, pass a Drug and Background Test, pass a Strength Test and be WorkKey’s tested prior to acceptance into the training.   Barbara announced a Oil & Gas Expo being held on May 1st in Lewis County – sponsored by Lewis County Economic Development.  Mary Spellman shared a handout with members of the screen-prints from the ShaleNET Website and encouraged the board members to visit the website for more information.



NEW BUSINESS
Reconciliation Statements: After review of the Reconciliation Statements, Commissioner Veltri moved to approve the Reconciliation Statements for November 2011, December 2011 and January 2012.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Fazinni.  Motion carried.

Financial Update:  Fiscal Manager, Maria Larry, directed members present to the February 2012 Accountant Report for the LEO Board and gave the Financial Update for the Region.

PY11 2nd Qtr. Performance Reports:   Barbara explained the statewide and regional PY11 Qtr. 2 Performance Reports to the board.  She pointed out that Shelly McCauley monitors the performance on a daily basis.

Yearly Contract Extension Awards:  Barbara reported to the board that the following contracts were up for renewal:
Accounting Contract – Conley CPA Group
In-School Youth Contract – RESA VII
Out-of-School Youth Contract – HRDF, Inc
Case Management Contract – WorkForce West Virginia
She indicated that the Audit Contract with Toothman Rice cannot be renewed and will have to go out for bid early spring and will be voted on at the June meeting. Barbara also mentioned that Region VI WIB was going to evaluate the current OJT Contract with HRDF, Inc. and next year’s funding levels before renewing the contract for next year.  Commissioner Fazzini moved to approve the extension of the Accounting Contract with Conley CPA Group, the In-School Youth Contract with RESA VII, the Out of School Youth Contract with HRDF, Inc. and the Case Management Contract with WorkForce West Virginia (Contracts amounts will be voted on in June once PY12 funding levels have been determined).  Motion seconded by Commissioner Veltri.  Motion carried.

Grant Applications:   Barbara informed the board of a new grant opportunity with USDOL.  The WorkForce Innovation Grants are being offered only to State WorkForce Office and or the Statewide WIB’s.  She asked for approval to partner with AARP and HRDF in submitting 2 different grant applications.   AARP wants to serve individuals age 50-62 and HRDF wants to work with incarcerated youth.  Commissioner Fazzini moved to approve the Region VI WIB to apply for the two innovation grants. Motion was seconded by Commissioner Callen.  Motion carried.

New and/or Re-Appointments to the Full Board:  Commissioner Callen moved to approve the appointment of new board member Janie Lou White.  She will replace Sid Murphy with the Preston County Senior Center.  He also moved to re-appoint the following board members: Judy Pratt, Jerry Ragen, Michael Bombard, Phil Leinbach, Jan Derry, George Marshall, Mike Callen, Bud McDonnell, Kathy Wagner and Allen Wilson.  Motion was seconded by Commissioner Veltri.  Motion carried.

Rapid Response / Trade Act Staff Report:   Barbara mentioned that the PY11 Rapid Response Report was included in each member’s folder.

WorkKey’s Update: Barbara reported that the most recent employer to use WorKKey’s profiling was Monongalia County Board of Education.  They profiled the custodian positions.  Barbara informed the board that the new profiles require computer based tests and that she is turning the testing over to Pierpont Community and Technical Center in the near future because Region VI does not have a large enough computer lab to accommodate the employer testing needs.

Executive Director’s Report:  
· Barbara updated the Commissioners on the youth Leadership Pilot project sponsored by Region VI WIB.  She reported that there are currently 6 at-risk youth participating in the program.  The group visited Fairmont State University and Pierpont Community & Technical College last month.  Yesterday they visited an Oil & Gas Well Drilling Simulator in Buckhannon and next month they will be visiting the windmills in Randolph County.  She hopes to expand the pilot project out to other counties next year, contingent upon youth funding levels.
· Barbara informed the Commissioners of an Apprenticeship Program Job Fair which will be held in Harrison County on April 3, 2012.  The tentative location is the Bridgeport Conference Center in Bridgeport, WV.


One-Stop Activity Reports:  One-Stop reports for the month of February 2012 were included in each member’s folder for Fairmont, Clarksburg, Elkins, and Morgantown. Mary Spellman of Fairmont One-Stop was asked to update the board on recent activity.  Mary discussed her recent visits at the regional correctional facilities and working with ex-offenders.  She had visited the Hazelton Facility yesterday.  Mary also informed the board of a Youth Initiative sponsored Fairmont WorkForce WV and RESA VII titled “Reality Quest 2012”.   The Initiative targets In-School Youth and will be held on April 23, 2012 at the Pierpont CTC Center for WorkForce Education on Adams Street, Fairmont.  Geno Guerrieri, candidate for Marion County Sheriff will be a guest speaker and Jo Santiago of Flying Higher will give a special presentation.  Individuals will be on hand to offer job assistance and conduct mock interviews.

OTHER ITEMS
None.

COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR
Commissioner Veltri spoke of a personal and positive experience at hiring a young ex-offender.



ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Jennings moved to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 1:49 p.m.
(Next Meeting will be held in Preston County on June 22, 2012 at Monroe’s Family Restaurant.



LEO Member Approval: _______________________________ Date: _____________________________
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